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September 26, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the Council’s review and approval is a comprehensive fund closure ordinance.  Consistent with past practices and auditor recommendations, funds are closed as their original purpose is satisfied.  This fund ordinance is particularly important because it will simplify the transition to the new accounting system in 2010.  Many of the funds proposed for closure contain proceeds from prior bond issuances.  To ensure compliance with the terms and conditions of the bond sales, the remaining fund balances will be transferred to funds that contain projects of similar scope.  Attachment A identifies all of the funds proposed for closure and the funds proposed to receive the remaining fund balances available for transfer.
The 64 funds and sub-funds proposed for closure have a combined remaining balance of $1.9 million.  Most of the fund balance amounts available for transfer are relatively small.  However, the technology funds proposed for closure hold a combined total of $1.7 million.  As specified in Attachment A of the ordinance this fund balance amount is recommended for transfer to the technology equipment fund.  The benefit of this transfer is that it allows the County to reduce reliance on bond financing for the mainframe replacement project.
If you have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget, at 206-263-9727.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN: Cindy Domingo, Chief of Staff


             Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, BFM Committee 


      Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB)

Jonathan Swift, Deputy Director, PSB

Sid Bender, Capital Section Manager, PSB
Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive Office


Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 


    Services (DES)

Ken Guy, Director, Financial Business Operation Division, (FBOD) DES

Loren Burt, Accountant, Financial Business Operation Division, FBOD, DES
